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From: Jim Ferguson
Sent: Wed, 13 Jul 2022 15:28:59

To: Jim Ferguson
Subject: FW: Billingham WwTW

Sensitivity: Normal

From: Pemberton, Lewis [mailto:Lewis.Pemberton@naturalengland.org.uk]

Sent: 13 July 2022 10:18

To: Jim Ferguson <Jim.Ferguson@hartlepool.gov.uk>

Cc: Courage, Cara <Cara.Courage@naturalengland.org.uk>; Lightfoot, Nick <Nick.Lightfoot@naturalengland.org.uk>; Miller,
Michael <Michael Miller@naturalengland.org.uk>; Tony Hanson <Tony.Hanson@hartlepool.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: Billingham WwTW

Good morning Jim,
Thank you for your email.

Natural England has reviewed the current available evidence and based on the information provided by the Council that
Billingham WwTW discharges via a long sea outfall to the North Sea, concludes that a significant effect on the Teesmouth &
Cleveland Coast SPA and Ramsar site from discharges of nitrates from new development to Billingham WwTW, where
discharges are via the long sea outfall to the North Sea, can be excluded. This is because Natural England’s Nutrient Neutrality
advice applies where there is a pathway or hydrological connection between the nutrient source (e.g. WwTW) and the Habitats
site. Any nutrient discharges directly into, or upstream of the site are therefore within the scope of this advice. Discharges
downstream, or beyond the Habitats site, where there is no hydrological connection, in this case via a long-sea outfall to the
North Sea can be excluded.

Our National Team are updating the calculator to show a zero for both Seaton Carew and Billingham WwTW.
Best wishes,

Lewis Pemberton

Lead Adviser - Sustainable Development

Northumbria Area Team
Natural England
Lancaster House

Hampshire Court
Newcastle upon Tyne
NE4 7YH

Tel: 0207 714 1982
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During the current coronavirus situation, Natural England staff are working remotely and from some offices to provide our
services and support our customers and stakeholders. Although some offices and our Mail Hub are now open, please continue to
send any documents by email or contact us by phone to let us know how we can help you. See the latest news on the
coronavirus at http//www.gov.uk/coronavirus and Natural England’s regularly updated operational update at
https//www.gov.uk/government/news/operational-update-covid-19.

We now offer free and chargeable advice to land owners and managers planning works on Sites of Special Scientific Interest through SSST
Advice Service.

To help Developers consider the environment Natural England offers two chargeable services:

- the Discretionary Advice Service (DAS) which can provide advice on planning/licensing proposals;

- the Pre-submission Screening Service (PSS) for European Protected Species mitigation licence applications.
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